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   NEWSLETTER 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

January has flown by and we are now within two 

weeks of the February Half-Term holiday. The 

students spent last Monday commemorating the 

Holocaust with sessions led by Reverend Tim. 

They were respectful and thoughtful and I was 

very proud to see them demonstrating such 

compassion.  

There are always things to concern ourselves with 

at All Saints and every once in a while we must 

stop and remember the wider world. The current 

scares with the Coronavirus outbreak do make for 

worrying reading. It is hard to remain focused on 

the daily business of revision and exams when on 

the other side of the world so many people are 

having their lives affected. I am sure we are all 

praying for the swift end to this outbreak and that 

the people affected get rapid respite. 

It was pleasing to read that our Sixth form has 

been given an ‘average’ rating by the Department 

for Education. This places us in fourth position for 

16-18 education out of twelve other providers in 

Central Bedfordshire, with only three others 

better than us: Van Dyke, Stratton and Harlington. 

We do very well with our small cohort of Sixth 

Formers giving them challenging targets which 

are supported by some very small groups 

meaning that tuition can be tailored to their 

individual needs. We do wish to grow our Sixth 

Form, so if you are a parent of a Year 11 student 

please do have a conversation with them about 

why they feel the need to leave All Saints. We will 

offer to run any course they would like as long as 

group sizes are four students or above. Every 

transition from one school to another means a 

loss of progress hence it makes sense to stay on 

here if we can accommodate their future plans. 

Enjoy the half-term when we get there! 

Liz Furber 

Executive Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers  

I am always reluctant to convey negative messages 

because the vast majority of our students are well-

behaved, well-motivated and delightful young 

people, who are a credit to themselves and their 

families.  However, there is a small minority of 

students who do not always seem willing, or perhaps 

able, to follow some simple principles around respect 

for others, respect for themselves and respect for 

their environment. I recently conducted one of my 

regular tours of the building, which everyone who 

visits says is a wonderful place to learn, and was 

disturbed to see evidence of damage which had been 

caused by deliberate acts rather than by accident: i.e. 

vandalism. 

Not only is it very sad that some students do not 

show the same respect for the environment in which 

they learn as they presumably do for their own 

homes, but there is also a significant cost implication. 

It might not be a commonly known fact, but the 

Academy receives just £5000 per year for each 

student that it has on roll. That sum has to contribute 

towards all teaching costs and the upkeep/running of 

the building and its facilities. When a window is 

broken, a wall is damaged or a door needs replacing, 

the cost of repair has to come from that budget … 

there are no other sources that can be tapped 

into.  The impact is therefore to reduce the amount 

we have available to spend on teaching and learning, 

or providing better facilities. 

The governors have made it clear that they have a 

zero tolerance towards all negative behaviours, be 

they in the classroom or around the building. Where 

it can be clearly shown (and we are enhancing our 

CCTV coverage), that a student has committed a 

deliberate act of vandalism, we will not only apply 

the appropriate sanction for that behaviour - which 

could include criminal damage - but we will also bill 

the parent for the full cost of the repair.  I'm sure you 

will agree that it is not fair to disadvantage the many 

by the actions of a few. 

I am grateful for your continuing co-operation and 

support. 

David Fraser 

Chair of Governors 



The Academy can be contacted on its 

dedicated parent email address 

parentcontact@asadunstable.org 
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Supporting and Protecting Families 

Should anyone wish to discuss the flyer below 

further please contact Anita Herd, Welfare & 

Safeguarding Officer on 01582 619700 or email 

aherd@asadunstable.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below are some February half term activities for 

families who have children with Special Educational 

Needs and Disabilities (SEND) - more details can be 

found at https://cbc.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/

synergyfis/sendnews.aspx 

 

Monday 17th February 12:00 - 1:00 pm 

Climbing Wall  

Flitwick Leisure Centre  

Steppingley Road  

Flitwick MK45 1TH 

Cost £8 

Contact Jody Woodfield - climbing.flitwick@sll.co.uk 

 

Wednesday 19th February 

9:30-10:30am, 10:45-11:45pm 

Trampolining Session  

Sandy Sports Centre  

Engayne Avenue 

Sandy SG19 1BL 

Cost £2.50 

Contact Tina Jeeves, 01767 681872 

 

Wednesday 19th February 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Thursday 20th February 9:30 - 10:00 am 

Friday 21st February 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Saturday 22nd February 9:30 - 10:00 am 

Planetarium 2020  

Chiltern Gateway Centre  

Dunstable Downs 

Whipsnade Road 

Dunstable LU6 2GY  

Cost £5 (Carers go in free) 

Contact Rebecca Whitmore, 01582 500920 or email 

rebecca.whitmore@nationaltrust.org.uk  

 

 

mailto:aherd@asadunstable.org
mailto:climbing.flitwick@sll.co.uk?%20target=
mailto:rebecca.whitmore@nationaltrust.org.uk?%20target=
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Please find below an overview of popular apps you may see on your child’s phone or tablet.  On the following page and 

in future newsletters you will also find a more detailed fact sheet about some of the most popular ones. 

Anita Herd  
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Year 7 Sex and Relationships Education 

Thank you to the parents and carers who joined us for our SRE briefing towards the start of term. It was a lovely 

opportunity to provide information and to share the content of our Year 7 programme. The most interesting discussion 

was about the use of social media and some of the new technologies which are emerging. We have attached a resource 

to this newsletter which provides a list of current social media apps and some of the issues relating to their use. We 

would urge all families to have conversations about social media use at home, particularly when students may be using 

some of these apps below the recommended age. As always, if we can support with any issues, please do not hesitate to 

contact us. Year 7 are now coming to the end of their SRE delivery for this year and will be choosing their options for 

Electives, which is their focus on Wednesdays after half term. 

Character Education 

All students in Years 7 and 8 are 

following a programme of Character 

Education which helps them to 

develop the virtues needed to be 

successful members of their 

community. 

 

During January, students have been 

focusing on the virtue of Gratitude 

and our assemblies have also been 

closely linked to events that ask us to 

feel gratitude for the blessings in our 

lives. 

 

Our next virtue is Truthfulness and 

students will start working on this unit 

in the coming week. 

Ready to Learn 

It is essential that our students come to school “ready to learn”. This 

means that their uniform is correct—so that no time is wasted sorting 

out issues. It means that they have a full set of equipment so that they 

can start work promptly and it means having a fully charged iPad at the 

start of each day so that students can access all of the learning and 

opportunities that we are providing them with. 

 

We do recognise that some of our Year 7 students need a little more 

help with their organisation, so we are asking parents/carers to 

support us by checking schoolbags and equipment at least once a 

week. We will always notify you if there is an issue—usually after our 

Monday morning “standards check”. 

Curriculum 

A reminder that we continue with the topics we shared with you in 

the January newsletter until half term and we will then publish an 

overview for the second half of the spring term. All newsletters can 

be accessed via the Edulink One app. 

 

In assemblies, we are exploring the themes of faith—unity between 

faiths and acceptance of other faiths. We are also exploring the 

themes of the power of words, forgiveness and restoration and we 

will, of course, be making our preparations for Lent and for Easter. 

Please encourage your son/daughter to contribute to the weekly 

curriculum challenges which are set via Showbie. 

Set Changes 

We have just completed Assessment 

Point 2 and there may be some set 

and band changes to support effective 

learning. Changes will appear on your 

child’s Edulink timetable. Please ask if 

you have any queries about changes to 

your child’s teaching arrangements. 
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Holocaust Memorial Day 

On Monday 27th January, All Saints Academy 

marked the 75th Anniversary of the liberation of 

Auschwitz with a special themed day, looking at 

genocide and suffering across the world and 

through time. Students responded with great 

sensitivity and empathy and, as part of their 

activities, they produced poems reflecting their 

thoughts and feelings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following poem was written by Megan 

Fisher in 7 Determination. 

Holocaust  

Shots are fired,  

Screams are heard,  

Tears fill the eyes of people who feel hurt,  

Children cry,  

Parents scream,  

Children are raped...  

Slaves are hurt,  

Children have died,  

Family’s are broken,  

Torn apart for what?  

People pay the price for what they have not 

done.  

500 Word Challenge. 

This year our Key Stage 3 students have the opportunity 

to enter the UK’s largest writing competition: BBC Radio 

2’s 500 Word Challenge. Students have the chance to win 

some amazing prizes and even the opportunity to attend 

the final at Buckingham Palace. The winners from across 

the country will be read out live on the Radio and earn 

LOTS of books. We will select our favourite entries in 

school and the winners will receive some prizes. The 

competition is open to everyone from the ages of 5-13. 

All students have to do is write a story in no more than 

500 words and submit it. The story can be about anything 

that interests them. Mr Gould and Mrs O’Doherty will 

provide support and ICT resources in school on a 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday lunchtime. The closing 

date for all entries is Thursday 27th February at 8pm. For 

more information see Mr Gould, Mrs O’Doherty or visit 

the website: https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/

p00rfvk1 

The closing date for all entries is Thursday 27th February 

at 8pm. For more information see Mr Gould, Mrs 

O’Doherty or visit the website: https://www.bbc.co.uk/

programmes/p00rfvk1 

Half Term Photography 

Once again, we would like to challenge our keen 

student photographers to produce an image for our 

half term photo competition. The title of this challenge 

is “My Kind of Houghton” and the photograph should 

show us an interesting or particularly important part 

of our community. Photos can be taken using phones, 

iPads or even cameras and they can be in black and 

white or in colour. Special effects and filters can also 

be used. The deadline for entries is Monday 24th 

February and photos can be posted in the Showbie 

group C2PCL which is our Year 7 noticeboard. There is 

a folder called Spring Half Term Challenge waiting! 

Student Leadership 

Thank you to our Year 7 leaders who have supported 

our Year 8 Parents/Carers’ Evening and our Option 

Pathways Evening.  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p00rfvk1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p00rfvk1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p00rfvk1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p00rfvk1
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Year 8 Options Evening  

We have our Year 8 in to 9 Options 

Evening on Thursday 13th February. 

It is a very important night in the 

school calendar where our students 

are able to come and explore the 

different choices that are available 

for them to study at Key Stage 4. 

Students will get a chance to see 

what topics are studied in the 

subjects that they are familiar with as 

well as getting to see some subjects 

they may have not experienced 

before, such as photography. It 

would be great for you to join us and 

for you to see what is on offer and 

have a chance to speak to our staff 

about the subjects they are so 

passionate about.  

Jamie Risebrow 

Assistant Principal—Year 8 

Assessment Point 2 

AP2 (Assessment Point 2) has now been completed and Flight Plans 

will be available on Edulink shortly. Many of you will have discussed 

the progress made with the subjects teachers at Parents’ Evening but 

if you have any questions then please feel free to contact the school. It 

is fantastic to see so many students with high AtL (attitude to learning) 

scores across their subjects to go alongside a really positive set of Year 

8 reports that were recently sent home.  

Standards 

At the Academy we continue to have a big push on standards. 

We are working hard to ensure that students are punctual and 

well behaved during lessons and around the Academy at 

break times.  Your support in this matter is a vital part of us 

continuing to improve the outcomes for students and allowing 

are students to make excellent progress throughout their time 

at school. Please continue to check your child’s House points 

and behaviour points on Edulink so that we can all work 

together. 

Attendance 

As an Academy we are committed to 

ensuring that students maintain a 

high level of attendance. Attendance 

has a huge impact on the 

performance on every student so it 

is imperative that they are in school 

and learning every day. Thank you 

for your support with this and 

encouraging your children to be in 

and receiving our attendance 

rewards.  Students with 100% 

attendance for the Spring term will 

receive a £25 gift voucher and those 

with 95%+ will receive a £10 gift 

voucher. 

Pencil Cases and iPads 

Being equipped for school is integral to the success of our students. 

Students should now be fully equipped with a pencil case with their 

pens, pencils, rubbers and rulers. Items that need replacing can be 

purchased from Student Reception. We also appreciate your efforts 

in ensuring that students arrive to school with a fully charged iPad 

and we now have charging docks in the HOY offices to be used if 

necessary. The iPads are used very regularly and are essential 

learning tools for students so having them ready to use in school is 

very important.  



~ Save the Date ~ 

Year 11 Prom 

Thursday 18th June 2020 
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Prom Dresses 

With GCSE exams getting closer our students are also turning their attention to their end of year celebration or 

‘Prom’.  At All Saints we know that this can be an expensive time for families.  If you are a parent/carer of a student 

who is entitled to Pupil Premium funding (or you are struggling financially) then you may be interested to know that 

you can receive a new or pre-loved prom dress completely free of charge. If you or your child, are interested, please 

speak to Ms Herd– aherd@asadunstable.org – to see if we can help. There will be a pop up shop will be taking place 

in Luton in March (date TBC). 

You can find out more information at www.alldressedup.org.uk 

Mocks 

Thank you for all your support with Year 11 during 

their recent English and maths assessments, as well 

as the assessments in all other subjects too. 

Students conducted themselves really well and 

most seemed to be focussed and working hard 

throughout. Our next mock season starts shortly 

after half-term so heads up that the revision needs 

to continue and we’ll be putting together some 

materials to help with this. 

Parents Evening 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening is just around the corner – 

Thursday 25th March! Ensure the date is in the diary and 

we’ll let you know when the system is up and running for 

booking. 

 

mailto:aherd@asadunstable.org
http://www.alldressedup.org.uk
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Year 11 Applications  

This is a difficult time for Year 11 students, not 

only are they focusing on their GCSEs, but 

they also have to think about their plans for 

next year.  We are in the process of recruiting 

for Sixth Form, so please feel free to contact 

Mr Miller or Mr Lee if you would like to 

discuss your options for Sixth Form at All 

Saints Academy. 

University Applications  

We are very proud of the progress our Year 13 students are making with their university applications.  All of our 

students who wanted to apply, have now done so and we are seeing lots off offers coming back in.  We have students 

with offers on Law, Drama, Psychology, Criminology and many others.  The amount of offers received shows how 

seriously our students took their applications. 

100% Attendance 

I would like to congratulate the following 

students who have 100% attendance at the 

Academy since we returned in September. 

Connor Braddon  Adam Denny 

Paula Fischer-Fodor Dionne Machingauta 

Turaya Moore  Ronnie Wilkerson 

Rhiannon Bennett  Jessica Kelly 

Summer-Louise Lacey Liam Lindgren 

Cody Robinson 

Social Action Projects 

Within Key Stage 5 we have begun to look at our Social Action 

projects, the students have all been very enthusiastic for this 

and have decided to look at various charities we could support 

in the coming months. There will be numerous activities run 

by the Sixth Form with various cake sales as well as small sided 

football tournaments in the hall. Please look to engage with 

these as best you can. We will highlight the charities in the 

coming weeks. 

Year 12 Council 

Now the current Year 12 students are settled and enjoying 

their life in the Sixth Form, we decided it was an ideal time to 

set up a Year 12 council to support the current KS5 leadership 

team. I would like to congratulate Lauren Corr and Connor 

Braddon as the new lead representatives for Year 12. These 

students will be looking at ways in which they can further 

support around the Academy as well as provide a voice for 

our Year 12 students. 

Young Driver Opportunity for Sixth Form Students 

A course called MORE which stands for Motivation, Observation, Reaction & Education is available to Sixth Form 

students.  It is run by Central Bedfordshire Council in partnership with Luton Borough Council and is open to both 

non and newly passed drivers. For those that have yet to pass their driving test, the next course available is on the 

15th March. Courses available after this date are: Saturday 4th July 2020, Sunday 27th September 2020 and 

Saturday 21st November 2020. 

The course is free to those who reside within the boundaries of either Central Bedfordshire, Luton Borough or 

Bedford Borough Council. If you reside outside of these boundaries, then a fee for the course will be required.  

More details are available at: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/road-safety-teams-central-bedfordshire-council-amp

-luton-borough-council-28682998291 
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Looking Ahead 
 

 

Wednesday 5th February 

Year 8 Parents’ Evening 

 

Thursday 6th February 

Year 9 Immunisations 

 

Thursday 13th February 

Year 8 Options Evening 

 

Monday 17th February 

Half Term 

 

Thursday 5th March 

Year 9 Parents’ Evening 

ID Cards 

Student ID Cards are an important 

part of everyday life at the 

Academy.  They give students 

access to the building and printing 

facilities along with the cashless 

catering system. 

Students can order replacement 

cards at Student Reception at a 

cost of £2.50.  Students who lose 

or damage cards should purchase 

a replacement as soon as 

possible. 

Medical Room 

Staff are available throughout the 

school day to attend to students who 

are feeling unwell and should we feel 

that a student is not well enough to 

remain in school a member of staff 

will contact home. 

We ask that parents do not collect 

children if they have not been 

contacted by a member of staff.  

Please ring the Academy and we can 

give you an update on your child’s 

condition. 

Advice from the Department for Education—Coronavirus 

Following the media coverage of the Coronavirus, we would like to allay any fears you may have and 

share the advice we have received from the DfE. 

 

 You should not be unduly worried about the possibility of your children catching the Coronavirus; 

the overall risk to the UK is moderate. 
 

 There is no reason why your children should not continue to attend their early years, school or 

further education setting as normal.  
 

 Please help to support the campaign which promotes basic hygiene practices, such as regularly 

washing hands and always sneezing into a tissue, to stem the spread of viruses.  
 

 We recognise that some families or children may be planning to travel to China during the 

forthcoming half term period. If so, please refer to the FCO’s latest travel advice via https://

www.gov.uk/government/news/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-and-avian-flu-advice-for-travel-to-

china .  

 

The latest information and advice can also be found at https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus  

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-and-avian-flu-advice-for-travel-to-china
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-and-avian-flu-advice-for-travel-to-china
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-and-avian-flu-advice-for-travel-to-china
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

